Caney Golf Club

TEE TALK



"Home of the Dome" December 2017

Board preps for smooth transition

Board members Criss Davis and Don Engelbert will complete their three-year terms in April. Tim Bryan, who serves as the Club's treasurer but is not a current board member, has agreed to fill one of these positions. The Club's bylaws stipulate the secretary/treasurer must be a board member.

An election for the second board position will be held at the annual meeting in late April or early May. Please contact Janice Leonard, Nomination Committee, 918-766-5749 or email *caneygolf@gmail.com* if you are willing to serve on the board.

By stepping up to board participation, you help sustain and grow the Club, contribute your ideas and guide decisions. The time commitment is about one hour the second Wednesday monthly at 6:30 p.m.—plus periodic volunteer activities.

In addition to Criss and Don, your current board is composed of Harold Howard, president, Adam Davidson, Carrie Gustus and Brandon Montgomery. Janice Leonard holds an unelected position as Ladies League representative.



If Santa brings you a new iPad, consider donating your old one to the Club. It would be put to use to process credit card transactions. Contact Jarrod Miller.

Welcome new member Dale Longpine

Have 71, need 85

The good news is that the Club has grown to 71 members from a recent low of 60. Income from tournaments, greens-fee players and cart rentals is up. Sponsorships have been procured and improvements made. The bad news is that breakeven for the Club, without including needed watering system improvements, is estimated to be 85 memberships.

Reduced supplemental income in the winter will be an ongoing struggle, and your participation in fundraisers and tournaments helps. You can also help by advocating for the Club, inviting other golfers to play or join, and volunteering your time, labor or donations.

Golf like it's summer

Drive from the tee boxes and end up on the greens—no winter temporary placements are planned.

The greens have been spot sprayed to kill Bermuda and seeded. Watch the Club's Facebook page for a 1–2 week



closure notice when the grass sprouts.